MINUTES
FACULTY SENATE 
February 15, 2017 – 12:00-1:20 pm – SCP 117


In attendance: Anthony, Bennett, Blake, Brechman, Bunagan, Bush, Curtis, Dickinson, Didi-Ogren, Domingo, Farrell, Girard, Hall, Holleran, Kim, Krstic, LaJevic, Le Morvan, Lopes-Murphy, McGreevey, Meixner, Morin, Norvell, Paliwal, Peel, Prensky, Shakow, Steinberg, Weng.
Excused:  Abourahma, Baker, Gevertz, Jaksch, Kravits, Krimmel, Leonard, Sears, Vickerman.
Absent: Landreau.

MINUTES
The minutes of the 11/16/16 meeting were approved as submitted.

ANNOUNCEMENTS
· Welcome back to Jean Brechman.
· We have 2 vacancies, Morton Winston and Julie Hughes, which will not be filled per Senate rules.
· Congratulations to David Blake who received the American Association of Publishers Prose Award for his book Liking Ike.
· Recommendations from the Appointments Committee: Don Lovett for the Travers Wolfe Architect Selection Committee; Marla Jaksch for the Student Affairs Committee.
· There is an AFT meeting at 3:00 in Social Sciences 223.
· On Friday, 2/24, the inaugural Gitenstein-Hart Lecture will take place. Nathan McGee is giving the talk and the announcement of the sabbatical prize for next year will take place.
· Our Spring Colloquium is Susanna Monseau is on Wednesday, 3/1. 
· Deadlines for next year’s colloquia and the Dahne Award are on Monday, 2/20.

CAP PRELIMINARY RECOMMENDATION ON TRANSFER CREDIT FOR THE RN TO BSN PROGRAM
· Manish discussed the background and recommendation.
· Nursing wishes to increase the number of transfer credits from 64 to 70 in order to be more competitive with other schools, some of which accept up to 90 transfer credits.
· They also want to accept up to 30 of these credits from diploma schools (practical hours). 
· CAP agreed that 30 of credits could be from diploma schools but does not agree to increase the number of credits from 64 to 70 as that would make the School of Nursing out of line with the rest of the college
· Discussion and questions.
· CAP’s recommendation is attached. (Attachment 1)

CHANGING STUDENT DEMOGRAPHICS DISCUSSION
· Amanda led a discussion on the college’s changing student demographics.
· We want to identify 3 areas to delve into more deeply and open a dialogue with the Cabinet and Administration about them.
· Broke into 3 groups for small-group discussion.
· Group discussion after breakouts were complete to review the results.
· Three main areas were identified:
· Recruitment/marketing
· Retention/support
· Strategy/big picture



[bookmark: _GoBack]SEB LETTER TO PROVOST TAYLOR
· SEB discussed sending a letter to the provost regarding the qualifications for the interim dean for the School of Arts and Sciences.
· Motion to send the letter to the provost, seconded.
· Draft letter was reviewed and discussed.
· Revised letter approved unanimously and will be sent to the provost.
· Text of letter is attached. (Attachment 2)

REPORTS FROM STANDING COMMITTEES
· All reports were emailed to the senate members (Attachment 3)


TRUSTEES REPORT
· There was no Trustees report.


AFT REPORT
· There was no AFT report.


Meeting adjourned at 1:25 pm.


Attachment 1

CAP’s Recommendation on the Transfer Credit Policy for the RN to BSN Program
TO: Faculty Senate 
From: Committee on Academic Programs
RE: Recommendation on the Transfer Credit Policy for the RN to BSN Program 
Date: February 10, 2017

CAP would like to solicit testimony from the Faculty Senate on the Recommendation below.

Background:
In September 2016 CAP received a charge from the Steering Committee to review a proposed change in the transfer credit policy for students in the RN to BSN program. The current transfer credit policy allows a maximum of 64 credits to be transferred from a community college or junior college, allows for a maximum of 80 credits to be transferred in from all sources, and does not allow for credits to be transferred from diploma schools unless credits have gone through ACE review. 

The proposal requested revisions to this policy that would allow for RN to BSN students to be able to transfer up to a maximum of 30 credits from diploma schools of nursing provided the school is accredited by a national nursing accreditation body, up to a maximum of 70 credits from schools designated as community or junior colleges, and up to a maximum of 80 credits from all sources.

Charge: 
Steering asked CAP to review the requested change in the transfer credit policy for the RN to BSN program and determine if it wishes to modify the existing Transfer Credit Policy. CAP was charged with developing a revised policy if the committee decided that revisions were needed. Steering also charged CAP with determining whether there were any units that might be affected by the proposal that have not been consulted. After preparing a preliminary recommendation, CAP was requested to solicit testimony in the form of written feedback (through a survey and or e-mail), including from the Faculty Senate.

Final Recommendation:
CAP reviewed the proposal and consulted with the Nursing Outreach Coordinator in the Department of Nursing. The committee makes the following recommendations:

The committee recommends amending the current policy to allow accepting up to 30 credits from accredited Diploma Schools. 
Rationale:  The same accrediting body also accredits 2 year associate degree programs and we already accept those credits. Hence, the committee does not see any discrepancy in accepting these credits. 
The committee does not recommend the proposed increase to 70 credits from 64.
Rationale: By accepting diploma credits, and not allowing the increase in transfer credits we remain consistent with the current TCNJ school-wide transfer policy.
Summary: CAP recommends to include diploma credits but not increase the limit to 70 credits transferring into TCNJ. We would like to solicit testimony from the Faculty Senate and the Nursing Department to receive feedback on the recommendation.



Attachment 2

We write to share our concerns raised by the appointment of the Interim Dean in the School of Arts and Communication. We recognize such an appointment presents challenges and that no single solution is likely to be without disadvantage.  We are troubled, however, by the appointment of an individual not hired as a tenure-track faculty member, who has not earned tenure, nor gone through the tenure process.  Academic deans are stewards of the academic enterprise. Under normal circumstances, a dean has tenured faculty status in order to function securely, credibly, and effectively as a reviewer and trustee of the academic curriculum, an evaluator in the tenure and promotion processes, and an advocate for his or her School with the Provost. As a representative body of the faculty, we respect your decision and accept the appointment. Nevertheless, we are disappointed that the Dean’s responsibilities, particularly those surrounding faculty reappointment, tenure and promotion, were not formally delegated to a standing Academic Dean. We urge you to appoint only those who possess the minimum qualifications to be a permanent dean (e.g., tenured faculty status) to the position of interim dean in the future.  In the event that such an appointment is not possible, we request that any controversial or sensitive decisions in terms of curriculum, personnel, or administrative organization be reviewed by a permanent dean from another School at TCNJ.



Attachment 3


Committee on Academic Programs (CAP)

The status of the policies being dealt by CAP is as follows-

1. Nursing Transfer Credit Policy: The testimony from campus community and Faculty Senate is sought on CAP recommendations.
2. Student Complaint Policy: Testimony from Academic Leaders is being sought on CAP recommendations.
3. Change of Major policy/ Program Entrance standards policy; Internships policy; and Learning Assistant policy are being discussed at CAP. 

Submitted, Manish Paliwal

Committee on Faculty Affairs (CFA)

CFA Report to the Faculty Senate, 2/15/17

CFA held three meetings (12/14, 1/25 and 2/8) since the last Faculty Senate meeting.

1. Finalized recommendation on the Disciplinary Standards Policy. Will be sent to campus community via email for further feedback.
2. Continued review of departmental/program Disciplinary Standards: Music, Public Health, and Psychology.
3. Continued addressing the comments Provost Taylor made regarding the Reappointment and Promotion Document. This work is ongoing, though some of our revised language has been sent back to the Provost for review by legal.

Submitted Jana Gevertz

Committee on Strategic Plans and Priorities (CSPP)

CSPP has met numerous times since the November faculty-senate meeting. The Committee reviewed proposals for the 2016-2017 Signature Experiences and Strategic Initiative grants. These grants will award a total of $100,000 for programs designed to strengthen Signature Experiences and $250,000 for those that respond to the College’s Strategic Initiatives. An announcement about the winners will be forthcoming from Green Hall. CSPP slightly revised the RFP for the 2017-2018 grants competition which will take place later this spring. CSPP met with Sharon Blanton, TCNJ’s CIO and Vice President for Information Technology, to get updates about key campus initiatives on information technology and also discuss the development of various “dashboard” reporting plans so different units can keep track of their success in meeting the
Strategic Plan.	Finally, CSPP reviewed and suggested revisions to the final governance recommendation before returning it to the Steering Committee.

Submitted, David Blake, Department of English

15 February 2017



Committee on Student and Campus Community (CSCC)
CSCC Report for Faculty Senate – 2/15/17

CSCC sent a final recommendation to Steering on the Protection of Children
Policy. The committee is continuing to review the draft of the Student Travel Policy, which has a few remaining issues to be clarified before the draft can go out for testimony as a preliminary recommendation. The committee has also seen a draft outline for a revised Involuntary Health or Safety Withdrawal Policy.

Submitted, Glenn Steinberg

AFT- no report

Board of Trustees- no report

